








Subject: [Records Center] Public Records Request :: R0O00482-112319
Body:

I am responding to your request on behalf of the City of Omaha Human Resources Department. In your
request dated November 23, 2019, you seek copies of all reports relating to any discipline issued to Sgt. Amy
Oetter while employed with the City of Omaha. Your request is made pursuant to the provision of the
Nebraska Public Records Act.

This is the response required by Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-712(4).

The Nebraska public records statutes allow persons the right to examine public records in the
possession of public agencies during normal agency business hours, to make memoranda and abstracts from
those public records, and to obtain copies of public records in certain circumstances. Those statutes do not
require a public agency to review documents and create abstracts or other lists, to answer questions, or to create
documents that do not otherwise exist. See Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-712. Although the Nebraska public records
statutes provide for access to public documents, such access is not absolute. The statutes also provide for
exceptions to disclosure by express and special provisions; there are 21 categories of documents that may be
kept confidential from the public at the discretion of the agency involved. See Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-712.05.

_ Initially, I would point out that the Human Resources Department does not have access to police reports, but I

~will respond to your inquiry as if it directed to the City of Omaha. Any discipline issued to a member of the
Omaha Police Department, including Amy Oeter, is not subject to disclosure and will not be provided. Such
information is withheld pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-712.05(5) and § 84-712.05(7) (Reissue 2014). As a
result, we will not review those records and provide you reports or other documents related to those
investigations either. That information is withheld pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-712.05(5) (Reissue 2014).
If you have a report number, you can get access to those reports which are available to the public through the
Omaha Police Department web page.

Section 84-712.03 of the Nebraska Revised Statutes may grant you the right to administrative or
judicial review of this response. Please consult the statute for further information. Chief of Police Todd
Schmaderer is the public employee responsible for the decision to deny a portion of your request.
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